
DATE: September 28, 2022 

TO: Mayor and Members of Council 

FROM: Gus Michaels, Deputy City Manager, Community Services 

RE: COMMUNICATION - Council Meeting September 28, 2022  
   BY-LAW NUMBER 222-2022 

(as it relates to Item No. 9, Report No. 24, CW(2), May 10, 2022 – 
BY-LAW NUMBER 122-2022) 

Recommendation 
That the additional technical amendments to the Business Licensing By-law 
122-2022 be adopted, for the purpose of correcting the omissions of a number
of amendments approved in 2020 and 2021 during the recent consolidation.

Background 
The new consolidated Business Licensing By-law No. 122-2022 was approved by 
Council in June of 2022. The consolidation successfully incorporated a large 
number of amendments going back to 2005 and staff continue to undertake its 
review in stages. Since the new by-law was approved, staff have identified certain  
additional amendments not incorporated during the initial consolidation process. 
These amendments include the towing regulations introduced in late 2020; 
provisions respecting the requirements for clothing drop box operators; licensing 
and requirements respecting dog walkers adopted in 2020; and amended 
requirements respecting kennels, pet groomers and pet shops. The proposed 
amending by-law will correct these omissions and is in line with the staff report 
considered and adopted by Council (Item No. 9 of Report No. 24 of the Committee 
of the Whole (2), adopted by Vaughan City Council on May 17, 2022). 

For more information, contact Susan Kelly, Director and Chief Licensing Officer, By-
law & Compliance, Licensing & Permit Services, ext. 8952. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Gus Michaels, CMM III, MLE Executive, Property Stds. Prof. GDPA 
Deputy City Manager, Community Services  
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